
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 December 2020 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    
 

 

  PLEASE REPAIR PITCH MARKS AND DIVOTS, THANKYOU.   

 

 

2021 

Board of Management 
President:  Brian Kerlin 

Vice president: Fraser Jeffrey 

Secretary:  Di Murphy 

Treasurer:  Ange Mitchell 

Captain:  Glenn Ryan 

Assistant Secretary: ~ 

Assistant Treasurer: Joy Hester 

Directors: (2 years) John Johnstone 

   Steve Fisher 

   Brian Luxford  

     (1 year) Stephen McNaughton 

   Bill O’Brien 

   Mark Currie 

 

Kitchen Upgrade 

 
Lynn, Carol, Heather and Jackie check out the 

upgraded centre bench in the kitchen. 

 

 Ladies’ Committee 
President;   Liane Graham 

Vice-President:  Kay O’Shea 

Secretary:   Chris Boseley 

Treasurer:   Lyn Male 

Captain:   Di Murphy 

Vice-Captain:   Linda Stone 

Event Manager:  Joy Hester 

Committee:   Josie Fitzsimons 

 Gerrie Versteegen Sue Clayton 

 Vicki Moorhead Marilyn Pane 

 

Life Member: Joy Hester 
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VETS ARE BACK. 
After almost 8 months of the Monday Veterans 

competition being put on hold because of Covid 19 

restrictions, Monday 30
th

 November 2020 finally 

saw a return to what we hope will remain a Covid 

normal competition. There have been a couple of 

small changes to allow for the rules such as no 

filling out cards and handing them in. When 

arriving you now give your name to the steward in 

the office who will write your name on the sheet 

and take your money. The Vets captain (Keith) will 

then organize playing groups and tees.  

 
Monday saw 32 players including a visitor from 

Leongatha and another from Melbourne who joined 

in with us. Keith welcomed all players back to our 

modified routine and play got underway at about 

8:30am with 8 groups of 3 and 2 groups of 4. Play 

ran smoothly with the last group taking just on 4 

hours which is always the aim.  

 
As groups finished they gave their scores (front 9, 

back 9 and total) to Andy who recorded them on the 

sheet and then they took seats in the clubhouse 

which has been badly missed. Our president Brian 

opened the bar for us and most sat around the tables 

talking whilst still practicing current social 

distancing rules. 28 vets remained for presentations. 

After presentations a few members headed off to 

lunch at one of our sponsors restaurants. I believe 

this is going to be a new feature going forward. 

WE would like to thank the Board for arranging for 

the vets to return again, also Alan Sands for doing 

the starters box, Andy Walker for taking scores as 

players came in, Brian Kerlin who explained the 

ground poisoning strategy going forward and Keith 

Moorhead and Rob Chuck who again organized the 

morning and handed out the prizes. 

On a very sad note our delegate to the NEDVGA 

for the last 14 years Ron Smith announced he is 

stepping down as our delegate and we thank him 

very much for all the hard work he has put in during 

that time. He will definitely be badly missed but we 

will call on him to assist at times of our 

competitions.  

Please note that if you are over 50 and wish to play 

with the Vets on a Monday just be at the clubhouse 

about 8:00am and you can join in the fun. There is 

always plenty of banter and sometimes some good 

golf as well but always a friendly atmosphere. 
 

Ladies’Closing Day 

Visitor 

 
 

Ladies Closing Day & AGM. attendee 

Can anyone identify this little guy? 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 19

th
 of 

January at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 
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Kyle Bridgeman 
is taking on Cancer Council’s 

The Longest Day... 
... the ultimate golfing challenge to complete four 

rounds of golf in one day. That’s 72 holes!  

I’ll be testing my skill, strength and stamina to raise 

funds for Cancer Council.  

Because Australia has one of the highest rates of 

skin cancer in the world, with two in three 

Australians diagnosed with skin cancer by the age 

of 70 and I want to help change this. 

Please sponsor me today, to make every hole count! 

Thank you for your generous donation. Together, 

let’s tee off for a cancer free future. 

 

Check out Jubilee Golf Club’s Facebook page to 

see how you can sponsor Kyle in this massive 

effort.  

 

View from 

Kwat Kwat Lookout 

 
A walk from Wenham’s Camp in the Warby-Ovens 

National Park to Kwat Kwat Lookout overlooking 

Jubilee Golf Club was organised to raise funds to 

support Leeanne Carmody and Frances Duffy’s 

participation in Cancer Council Fund Raiser - the 

Long Day (36 holes) Frances and Leeanne 

completed their Long Day on December 8th. 

 
Heather Wickham, Lyn Male, Liane Graham, 

Frances Duffy, Ros White, Joy Hester and Leeanne 

Carmody and their photographer Joan Kitson enjoy 

a break at the lookout. 

  
The Warby-Ovens National Parks was covered by a 

blanket of yellow Shiny Everlasting wild flowers. 

  
 

Golf Quip 
Relax? How can anybody relax and play golf?  

You have to grip the club don’t you? 

- Ben Hogan 

 

Seasons Greetings 
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